






     BOROUGH OF KETTERING






EAST KETTERING LIAISON FORUM

MEETING HELD: 1st April 2009
Present :

Core Group :  
Sir Peter Fry (Cranford PC) – Chair, Mr Jeff Baynham (BLAG), Mr Reg Barby (Barton Seagrave PC), Mr Bill Driver (CPRE), Mr Aldred Drummond (Alledge Brook), Cllr Ursula Jones (Warkton PC), Mr Alan Wordie (Boughton Estates), Cllr Alison Wiley (Cabinet Member for Growth, KBC)
Associate Group : 
Cllr Bob Civil (Ise Ward), Cllr Christopher Lamb (Barton Ward), Cllr Christopher Groome, 
KBC Officers : 
Martin Hammond (Deputy Chief Executive), Cath Harvey (Head of Development Services), Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator)

NCC Officers 
None
Members of the Public : 
Anthony Swallow, Pru Swallow, Mr Tom Kelly (BLAG), Murray Scott
Members of the Press : 
None
Apologies :  
Ms Kaarin Goodburn (Poplars Farm Action Group), Mr Alan Meninick (Ise Lodge Residents’ Assoc), Mr Max Price (Grafton Underwood PC), Cllr Jonathan Bullock, Ms Claire Gilbey (NET Residents & Tenants Assoc), Cllr Bob Seery
	REF
	Issue


	Response/Action
	Respon-sibility
	Timescale

	08.EKLF.037
	PLANNING POLICY UPDATE
Cath Harvey (Kettering Borough Council)
· Regional Spatial Strategy
	East Midlands Plan now replaces the RSS and was adopted in March 2009.
	
	

	
	· Core Spatial Strategy
· Area Action Plan
· Supplementary Planning Document
	Adopted June 2008
May be taken forward in the future.
Will be taken to Full Council at the end of April 2009 for adoption.

	
	

	
	· “Strategic Gaps Briefing Note”
	Core Spatial Strategy is in line with the National Plan.  Will protect existing settlements.  CSS will be reviewed in two years time.
Necessary infrastructure needs to be in place as development proceeds.


	
	

	08.EKLF.038

	EAST KETTERING PLANNING APPLICATION 
· Revisions
· Strategic Highways
· Sewerage
· Consultation Responses
· Timetable for Determination

	Revision has been made to Environment Statement.  After consultations including local residents the Barton Road/Warkton Lane has been slightly amended.

A letter from NCC setting out their concerns about the development and its impact on the local highway network, which were as yet unresolved, was distributed at the Forum. These points had to be resolved before the application could be considered at committee. In addition, the Highways Agency were also seeking resolution of some of their concerns before the application could be determined.  The following points were raised and discussed as a result:
· The importance of Junction 10 and its capacity in the short term, as well as the long term, together with the creation of a proposed new Junction 10A, even though this was not in current Planning Application.
· Junction 10A will not be implemented until 1700-1800 units have been built. 

· It was reported that the Highways Agency had accepted the principle of a new junction at 10a, (paid for by the development) on the basis that this would require the closure of the slip roads from the existing J10.  Concerns were raised on how this will improve the traffic situation. The bridge at Junction 10 will remain for access to and from Kettering and Burton Latimer.

· Highways Agency have commissioned survey work on the J9-J10a stretch of the A14, to assess how the capacity could be improved in the longer term; 
· Alledge Brook confirmed they are financially in a stable position to develop the site at the present time.

· Drawings being made to help resolve problems of Junction 10A and Weekley/Warkton Avenue. Consideration will be given to objections to the application from local communities.
Reported that Anglian Water Authority have a five year capital funding programme, to be approved by OFWAT, which would address the projected sewerage shortfall in capacity, both in the network and at Broadholme sewage works. .
Septic tanks, or tankering may be a short term option but not ideal.

Responses have been received.  Objections received from Highways with reference to Junction 10A and widening (see above) 
Awaiting response from English Heritage of site visit regarding the route of the  Weekley/Warkton Avenue. Agreed that, depending on the outcome of this issue, the Borough Council might need to meet with members of  Weekley and Warkton Parishes. 
Cllr Jones requested contact details of representative from English Heritage.
Planning Committee aiming for a date in early May.
Date to be advised to Chair.


	Cath Harvey

Cath Harvey
	

	08.EKLF.039

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING


	The date of next meeting is scheduled for 16th July.

	
	


(The meeting started at 7.05 pm and ended at 8.15 pm.)

Signed …………………………………………………………………………………………………  Chair

(East Kettering Liaison Forum No. 1)

01.04.09



